
The asylum office welcomes ONLY BY APPOINTMENT. 

 PRE-REGISTRATION OF THE ASYLUM APPLICATION

Should you wish to get an appointment to the GUDA of Lille,
you are invited to pre-register at COALLIA SPADA 59-62 by
phone from Monday to Friday from 9 am at :

03 28 55 12 43

 REGISTRATION OF THE ASYLUM APPLICATION

After pre-registering to the SPADA, you are invited to go to the
prefecture - asylum office - GUDA (floor -1). 

Please have your appointment letter with you. Children
under 14 years old can be exempted from coming to the
GUDA. Parents should bring any supporting document as well
as 2 ID photos for every family member in France. 

For health security, asylum seekers are not allowed to
be accompanied by third parties.  

Following your registration appointment in the GUDA, you will
meet the OFII (French Office of Immigration and Integration) who
will assess your vulnerability and open the social rights you are
eligible to. 
Asylum seekers who have no stable accommodation are guided
by the OFII to the SPADA for their domiciliation and rights.

 RENEWAL OF ATTESTATIONS



Attestations renewals are transmitted by post to the direction

you communicated to us :

➔ to the SPADA COALLIA, if you have a domiciliation there.

You can collect your mail on presentation of your

domiciliation and withdraw it  only on the day and hour

mentioned on the back of your domiciliation attestation.

There is no need to come another day or time.

➔ directly in your housing center if it collects postal mails.

➔ to your private address if you rent or own a place.

Please inform us about any change in your situation (address,

family...) by email at : 

pref-dii-asile@nord.gouv.fr

 ACCOMPANYING CHILDREN WHO HAVE REACHED 

THEIR MAJORITY (18 y.o.)

If any of your children mentioned on your asylum attestation
has reached 18 years old, please inform the asylum office at :  

pref-dii-asile@nord.gouv.fr

so that he/she can receive by post his/her individual attestation
- on condition of the OFPRA/CNDA decision on the application. 

 DUBLIN ASYLUM APPLICATIONS

To continue their procedure and for every attestation renewal,
Dublin asylum seekers will receive their new appointments by
post only. They will be able to enter the prefecture with these
appointment notifications. 

Please inform us about any change in your situation (address,

family...) by email at : 

pref-dii-asile-dublin@nord.gouv.fr

You can also reach the asylum office by post : 

Bureau de l’asile
Préfecture du Nord

12 rue Jean sans Peur
CS 20003
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